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Al

This week has been wonderful to see how, 

after the first full week, all of the children 

have settled into their new classes and new 

routines. The reception children have 

enjoyed playing on the playground, 

making new friends across the school. Year 

1 have been learning to order instructions, 

telling Jasper how to plant a bean and 

Year 2 have been using our brand new 

measuring scales to identify calculations 

which are equal or un-equal. Today, it 

was a pleasure to meet with the new school 

council, we talked about supporting the 

Salvation Army as a charity this term and 

have planned our next meeting. I wish 

you all an enjoyable weekend and look 

forward to seeing you on Monday.

Bobby in Green for his 
amazing writing.

Year 2 This week we have been learning 

about the structure of narratives(stories) 

and noticed that often a problem happens 

in them. We discussed the problems that 

happened in 'The Frog and the Stranger' 

and how the Rat helped solve the 

problems. The children then used drama 

to plan their narratives, thinking about 

their own disaster and how Rat saves the 

day! In Maths, we have been learning 

about equality and inequality. We used 

the more than >, less than < and equal = 

symbols to compare numbers to 100.

We've had a busy first full week in Reception! We have 

been discussing what makes a good friend and exploring 

ways we can be helpful to one another. In phonics, we 

have been singing nursery rhymes and working on our 

listening skills, identifying syllables and finding rhyming 

words. Using these nursery rhymes as inspiration, we 

got creative this week by making fish, fishing rods, 

spiders, and boats out of a variety of materials.
Year 1 visited the garden and thought about command verbs we can use 

while we are gardening. Eg: Put on your wellies! Rake the soil! In Maths

we played dominoes, looking at the patterns on the dominoes and 

subitising the numbers. In Art, inspired by Molly Haslund , a Danish 

artist, we explored drawing circles using compasses that we created 

using meter sticks , tapes and chalks. 



Poppy Tommy

Malakai Isla

Kayla Bobby

Attendance
Congratulations to YELLOW class. 

Keep up the amazing work  

Breakfast Club
Star of the Week

Rohan

RED 90.0% PURPLE 88.7% GREEN 92.4%

ORANGE 93.1% BLUE 86.6% YELLOW 96.4%

CLASS SCHOOL COUNCIL ECO CHAMPION

YELLOW Sebastian + Isla Ryan + Olive

GREEN Albert + Izabele Lennon + Charlotte

BLUE Louie + Maisie Malakai + Sofia

PURPLE Jacob + Olivia Kunmi + Anisah

ORANGE Dexter + Sophia Harvey + Sadie

RED Isaac + Imani Ryan + Disha

School Council and Eco Council
Congratulations to all our successfully elected children who are now part of the 

school leadership team. The school & Eco council had their first meeting today!

Disha Gabriel Honey

Camelia Mayah Joshua

WELL DONE to all the children 
who made it onto our 

‘You Make Us Proud’ board.

Happy Birthday

Danveer
Mayah

Erin
Malakai

Kunmi

Well done to Elsie, 
Freya, Zahil and Isla
for completing the 

Library Reading 
Challenge over the 

summer holidays! They 
all received their 

Headteacher awards 
this week.

Thank you to everyone that 
attended our Meet the Teacher. 

If you were unable to attend 
please click this LINK to see the 
slides shown in these meetings.

Attendance
We all know how important it is that 

children are in school everyday. 
Today a letter has been sent out to 

make you aware of the changes 
regarding unauthorized absence.

https://www.kingsway.herts.sch.uk/newsletters

